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WEST CENTRAL FLORIDA RYAN WHITE CARE COUNCIL 
COMMUNITY ADVISORY COMMITTEE

FRANCIS HOUSE – TAMPA
THURSDAY, MARCH 23, 2017

1:30 P.M. – 3:00P.M.

MINUTES 
	CALL TO ORDER
	The meeting was called to order at 1:30 p.m. by Pamela Sabella, Chair.


	ATTENDANCE


	Members Present: Joyce Johnson, Pamela Sabella
Members Absent: Brandi Geoit
Guests Present: Eda Dugas, Michael Sodano
Recipient Staff Present: None
Lead Agency Staff Present: None
Health Councils Staff Present: Naomi Ardjomand-Kermani, Lisa Nugent, Katie Scussel


	CHANGES TO AGENDA
	There were no changes to the agenda. 

  

	ADOPTION OF THE MINUTES
	The minutes for February 23, 2017 were approved (M: Johnson, S: Sabella).


	CARE COUNCIL REPORT
	The Care Council met on March 1, 2017. Recipient staff discussed the close of the Part A grant year and the beginning of the new grant year. Recipient staff also discussed the search for a new provider for Hernando County dental services and presented the Response to the Assessment of the Administrative Mechanism. Lead Agency staff discussed the new ADAP drug formulary.

Care Council members discussed issues with committee attendance and member retention. 

Members voted to approve one new member and to remove one member.

	CLIENT SATISFACTION SURVEY RESULTS
	Members reviewed the Ryan White Client Satisfaction Survey. Highlights included dozens of comments expressing appreciation for staff and overall appreciation for the Ryan White program. The survey also reflected desire for additional dental services and some concerns over wait times and cleanliness of facilities. 

Clients who were present at the meeting expressed concerns that they had never seen this survey during their appointments. Staff will follow up with David Cavalleri to clarify which clinics the survey is distributed to. 
One client present at the meeting brought up issues with their provider, such as the provider not returning their phone calls in a timely manner. Attendees discussed strategies for clients to advocate for themselves in the clinic, such as asking about the provider’s grievance policy.


	CLIENT/ COMMUNITY INPUT
	Joyce Johnson expressed interest in starting a support group for women living with HIV.
Michael Sodano mentioned wanting to start a buddy system for people receiving a new diagnosis. Attendees encouraged Michael to look into becoming a peer navigator. 



	ANNOUNCEMENTS
	Joyce was invited to attend the Positive Living conference in September in Fort Walton Beach.
 

	ADJOURNMENT
	There being no further business to come before the Committee, the meeting was adjourned at 2:22 p.m.
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